
LODGE BULLETIN

ANNO LUCIS  6021 | ANNO DOMINI 2021

- WWW.AW22.ORG -

JANUARY



STATED COMMUNICATIONS: The Stated Communications shall be held at the George 

Washington Masonic National Memorial (GWMNM), Alexandria, Virginia on the second 

Thursday of each month with the additional Stated Communications for the observance of 

George Washington’s birthday on February 22, Saint John the Baptist Day on June 24, and the 

Installation of Officers on December 27. 

CALLED COMMUNICATIONS: As announced herein with the trestleboard. 

LODGE RITUAL SCHOOL: Conducted every Thursday at 7:00 PM unless otherwise noted in 

the trestleboard. All members are encouraged to attend. 

CATECHISM & EDUCATION SCHOOL: Every Thursday at 7:30 PM and every Saturday at 

10 AM unless otherwise noted in the trestleboard. 

Alexandria-Washington Lodge N0. 22 
Ancient Free & Accepted Masons 

101 Callahan Drive, Alexandria, VA. 22301 
Lodge Office: 703-549-9234      Webpage: aw22.org

Master’s Trestleboard 

Brethren,

I would like to wish everyone in our Masonic Family a Happy New Year 
and pray that you had a joyous and peaceful Christmas season. Every year our 
Lodge performs the installation of officers on the Feast of Saint John the 
Evangelist on December 27. We were forced to make unwanted alterations to 
our longstanding tradition in the name of safety and health due to COVID-19. 
Nevertheless, I want to thank everyone for attending our first ever Zoom 
installation of officers and helping us begin another year of Masonic service to 
our Craft and to the community.

We faced many trials and tribulations in the previous year, and thanks to 
the will of the Supreme Architect and endless zeal of our brethren, we made it 
through the most trying time for Freemasonry in recent times. Notwithstanding 
an additional halt of work being out of our control, we have significant labor 
waiting our return to the quarries. Many of our Entered Apprentices and Fellow 
Craft have been working diligently to be ready to be passed and advanced, all 
the while candidates wait to take their first steps in Freemasonry. This year has 
been predetermined to be a year of non-stop degree work and we must strive to 
do what is necessary while respecting the guidance and restrictions from our 
Grand Master.

It is with great disappointment, Brethren, that I must ask all of you to stay 
home for our January stated communication. Until Virginia restrictions change, 
we can only have ten Brethren at a stated communication. This means we 
cannot even have all of our Lodge officers present. We will have a zoom meeting 
to go over important business and enjoy a program. Our speaker will be Right 
Worshipful Rhey Solomon, who will giving the first of a three-part program on 
the previous great disruption of Masonic work in this Country… the Morgan 
Affair.

Brethren I strongly suggest you familiarize yourself with the Zoom 
application on your computer and smart devices. We are still looking at an 
extended period of limited in-person events, so many of our events and 
education programs will be offered on this digital platform during the first 
quarter.

I am looking forward to seeing you all soon. Until then, be safe!

Sincerely and fraternally,

The Master’s Message 

JANUARY

Michael T. Huff
Worshipful Master

Esoteric Corner Zoom | January 11th, 7:30pm
Meeting by Zoom for all Master Masons 

PROGRAM | Symbols of the Symbolic Lodge from 
Esoterica by Albert Pike 

by Brother Mike Taldo

STAY AT HOME STATED | January 14th, 7:30pm
Meeting by Zoom for all members | Officers in person only

PROGRAM | The Morgan Affair
“A Time of Masonic Darkness”

Right Worshipful Rhey Solomon
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PLEASE RSVP TO RESERVATIONS@AW22.ORG

SUGGESTED DONATION $10.00

From the Secretary’s Desk 

January 14th 2021

No Meal will be Served 
before the stated

due to social restrictions

Brethren,

As I jump from the proverbial frying pan into the fire, I seek your 
patience and assistance. Rest assured, RW Canard will remain part of the 
Secretarial team and will be assisting in ensuring that I am properly 
trained to support the Lodge. I look forward to serving as your Secretary, 
but I admit I am a little nervous.

If you have not yet submitted your dues for 2021, please do so. 
You may pay by check or online through the website. Please email 
Secretary@AW22.org if you have any questions about dues. Your dues 
support the operations of the Lodge and are required by the Methodical 
Digest to be paid in advance of the membership year. 

Please remember to contact us at Secetary@AW22.org if you 
have any changes to your address(es), emails, telephone numbers, or any 
other means of contact. Your correct contact information ensures that you 
receive all messages from the Lodge, the quarterly issuance of the 
Virginia Masonic Herald, the Memorial’s publication of Light, and 
various other communications from the Grand Lodge on your Masonic 
Home. If you just want to check the status of your contact information, 
just drop us a line.

We look forward to a great year with Wor. Huff in the East and 
are here to serve. Please reach out with any questions, comments, or 
concerns.

Sincerely & Fraternally,

Daniel E. Froggett, PM, 
Secretary

mailto:Secretary@AW22.org
mailto:Secetary@AW22.org
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From the Quarries   From the Quarries   

Zoom Installation
December 12, 2020

The Alexandria – Washington Lodge, No. 22, Foundation, Inc.
Wor. Terry L. Gigure, PM, Chairman

The Alexandria – Washington Lodge, No. 22, Foundation, Inc., has 
been established to support specific operations of the Lodge and preservation of 
our museum collection. This is an exciting first step toward elevating our 
museum collection to the level of scholarship and care worthy of the many 
important Washington, Early American, and Masonic artifacts that we possess. 
The Foundation provides an avenue for tax-deductible donations to the Lodge, 
establishes a 501(c)3 status that will allow us to apply for grants, and 
demonstrates our willingness to further invest in the health and future of the 
Lodge. Completing the incorporation papers and filing official bylaws make the 
Foundation fully functional and ready to get to work. 

Within the next month, the Foundation Board of Directors will 
announce opportunities for every member of the Lodge to get involved and 
efforts to raise preservation and education funding from outside sources. There 
is much work to be done to refresh museum displays in the Replica Lodge 
Room, educational efforts that can be accomplished through the production of 
items for the Gift Shop, and opportunities to send our collection out into various 
community museums. Financially supporting the Lodge’s sharing of the stories 
of Washington and Freemasonry while celebrating this important milestone in 
the Memorial’s life is central to fulfilling the Foundation’s purpose. 

We are humbled by the generosity and faith that we have received in 
our initial donation. Wor. Jesse T. McMahan, PM and Foundation Director, 
contributed $10,000 to the foundation to demonstrate his support for the outlined 
purposes and to encourage the entire Lodge to consider its potential. Funding the 
ability to use our collection and stature as a Lodge to educate our community, 
our country, and even the world, is a cause worthy of support. Dissemination of 
the Masonic ideals embodied by Washington will undoubtedly inspire everyone 
who encounters them. Our opportunity is now, and by funding the opportunity 
now, we ensure the creation of additional opportunities in the future. 

As we launch our inaugural fundraising campaigns, we hope that you 
will find a way to get involved with the Foundation and in the Lodge’s 
activities. There is much work to be done, but it is work that is definitely worth 
doing. Please reach out to one of the Foundation’s Directors or Officers if you 
have any questions or would like to learn more. 

Foundation Directors
Terry L. Gigure, PM, Chairman
James B. Stone, PM
Granville C. Canard, Jr., PDDGM
Jesse T. McMahan, PM
Nikola N. Nikolov, PM

Foundation Officers
Michael L. Bailey, PM, Treasurer
Daniel E. Froggett, PM, Secretary
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Living Past Masters On The Rolls 

Trustees

1975 Donald M. Robey, PGM 
1976 James B. Stone 
1980 James R. Freeman 
1988 William A. Jones 
1991 Earl C. Million 
1992 Granville C. Canard, JR., PDDGM 
1995 George D. Seghers, PDDGM 
1996.         Mark W. Underwood, PDDGM 
1997 Walter L. Margeson, II 
1998 Philip J. Hays 
1999          Michael P. Bible, PDDGM 
2000 Terry L. Gigure 
2001 Brent N. Campbell 
2002 Daniel M. Clark 
2003 James M. Stevenson 

2004 Frank S. Skwirut 
2005 J.Thomas McMahan 
2006 Thomas G. Little 
2007 Robert G. Watkins, PDDGM 
2009 Heber C. Willis, III 
2011 John P. Olson
2012 Michael L. Bailey 
2013 Joshua D. Adler 
2014 Robert T. Weston 
2016 Stephen J. Pezzetti 
2017          Michael P. Bible, PDDGM
2018          Mark W. Underwood, PDDGM
2019 Nikola N. Nikolov
2020 Daniel E. Froggett

DENISLAV V. DANTEV ................................................................... Senior Warden

DAVID G. BELLA .............................................................................. Junior Warden

MICHAEL L. BAILEY, PM ........................................................................ Treasurer

DANIEL E. FROGGETT, PM ..................................................................... Secretary

GRANVILLE C. CANARD, PDDGM ……………………….… Secretary Emeritus

NELO A. HAMILTON, JR. ................................................................. Senior Deacon

PHILLIP A. SMART ............................................................................ Junior Deacon

PASCAL BUSSIERE .................................................................................... Chaplain

JONATHAN J. SUIDMAK ................................................................ Senior Steward

RONALD E. CRAFT .......................................................................... Junior Steward

DANIEL M. CLARK, PM .............................................................................. Marshal

SEAN P. O’SHEA ........................................................................................ Musician

PABLO A. ROCHA, PM ..................................................................................... Tiler

Craig Bogle | 2021
Daniel M. Clark, PM | 2022

Mark W. Underwood, PDDGM | 2023
Jeffrey W. C. Conn | 2024
James B. Stone, PM | 2025

Officers of Alexandria-Washington Lodge N0. 22 
Michael Thomas Huff, PM

Master
Cell Phone: 703-303-7951 E-Mail: master@aw22.org


